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August 14, 2018 

Re: Idaho Concealed Weapons Licenses ("CWL") 

Dear Ms. Altig: 

The Utah Bureau of Criminal Identification (BCI) received your letter dated July 27, 2018. You 
requested that the State of Utah consider whether our law recognizes either or both Idaho CWL's or if 
necessary, entering into a reciprocity agreement with the State of Idaho, whereby the State of Utah will 
recognize either or both Idaho CWL' s. 

In response to your inquiry, Utah Code Ann.§ 76-10-523(2)(b) provides that the state 
restrictions regarding carrying a concealed weapon "do not apply to any person to whom a permit to 
carry a concealed firearm has been issued by another state or county." Thus, an Idaho resident may 
carry a concealed firearm in the State of Utah based upon having a valid Idaho concealed handgun 
permit pursuant to laws of the State of Utah. 

I hope this response is sufficient for your purposes. Should you have further questions, feel free 
to contact me at (801) 281-5073. 

enclosure: Utah Code Ann.§ 76-10-503 

Sincerely, 

Greg Willmore 
Director 
Utah Bureau of Criminal Identification 
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